
JUNE 2021 

Wow, the end of the school year is already here! This year has flown by and we are so proud of 
our staff, students and families for adapting to all the twists and turns that came our way due to 
the pandemic. We pulled together through difficult circumstances and managed to make the 
most of a highly unusual year. Way to go, Bears! 
 
As the year winds up so do all the clubs and activities. Our Mountain Bike Club finished the 
season off strong with some amazing downhill rides throughout the lower mainland and our 
International Students enjoyed a beautiful hike up Ledgeview Trail in Abbotsford last weekend- 
it was a nice change for them to be all together outside the classroom. 
 
We wish to also give a huge thank you to our amazing NET team members, who were active all 
year long in our school life here at SJB, and who, despite the many COVID protocols, were able 
to find ways to connect with our students in meaningful ways. We wish them all God's Blessings 
in their future endeavours. 
 
We also want to thank and acknowledge our Campus Ministry team who worked so hard to put 
on grade-level retreats for our Senior grades. These retreats are always the highlight of the year 
and we were so glad our Campus Ministry team was able to find creative ways to make them 
happen. 
 
Our Phase III Expansion is very, very close to completion! Mierau Contractors has done an 
excellent job, and are ahead of schedule. Phase III will be open and ready for use in plenty of 
time for September. Stay tuned to our social media feeds for tours once it’s all complete! 
 
And finally, we extend a huge congratulations to the SJB Graduating Class of 2021! Your final 
year here was nothing like anyone expected, but you pushed through with grace and smiles on 
your faces. We are so proud of you all and everything you’ve accomplished during your high 
school careers with us. As St. Ignatius of Loyola would say- go forth and set the world on fire! 
Congratulations again, Class of 2021!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ATHLETICS NEWS 

ST. JOHN BREBEUF 
SCHOOL NEWS 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

FOLLOW US FOR MORE NEWS, PHOTOS AND HIGHLIGHTS @STJOHNBREBEUF /SJBHIGHSCHOOL WWW.STJOHNBREBEUF.CA 

This year has been unlike any other 
from an Athletic standpoint.  No 
competitive games took place 
throughout the entire year, but it was 
great to see that students were still 
able to participate in other ways and 
came out to practices that were 
offered. We are hopeful that school 
sports will be running fully when we 
return in September.   

Over the summer, we are hoping to 
run some volleyball and basketball 
open gyms and possibly a week long 
summer basketball camp.  Watch for 
updates on our Athletics Instagram 
page (@sjb_athletics2021). 

We also want to give a big shout-out 
to our Grade 12 Athletes who are 
graduating this year.  It is unfortunate 
that they could not compete in their 
sport in the final year of high school, 
but we really appreciate everything 
that they put into athletics during 
their time at the school.  

Grade 12 Athletes: Dominic Beltrame, 
Adam Bouwman, Olivia Buckle, Shania 
Buenaflor, Malcolm Davey, Marijke 
Duralia, Yaw Taw Lah Emkee, Taryn 
Grandia, Chiara Grosjean, Jonathan 
Hargrave, Konrad Kowalczyk, Joshua 
Lehman, Millie Maldanado, Rachel 
MacDougall, Lily Taw,  Alessandro 
Vazzaz, Samuel Wrayton. 



 


